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December 7, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King county Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am transmitting to you a motion approving a 60-day extension of the acting appointment of James J. Buck as the Director of Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division (REALS) of the Department of Executive Services.  The council was provided written notice of my appointment of James J. Buck to serve as the REALS acting director effective on July 17, 2006.  King County Code 2.16.110 E.1 permits such appointment for a period of 150 days with a 60-day extension by motion of the council.  The initial 150-day appointment of Mr. Buck will expire after December 13, 2006.  The 60-day extension will be through February 11, 2007.
On October 13, I transmitted a letter advising you on the status of the search for a permanent director for this critical function.  I advised you at that time that I did not anticipate significant activity until completion of the November 2006 General Elections.  Since the October status update, we have secured the services of Waldron Company to conduct a nationwide executive search to reach out to qualified professionals.  Now that the 2006 elections process is nearing a close, I anticipate interest from prospective candidates who now have the time to participate in a selection process.   

Additionally I would like to take this opportunity to assure the council that under the leadership of James J. Buck, Interim Director, the REALS Division is operating in a stable and professional manner as evidenced by the primary and general elections conducted under his management.
I look forward to transmitting to the council our final choice for the REALS Director at the conclusion of the competitive search process and will continue to comply with the requirements of county code requiring council notice and approval of acting officials.  Should the search and selection process take longer than sixty (60) days I will inform the council based on the expectations contemplated in KCC 2.16.110 E.1.  
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


James J. Buck, Interim Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, DES
